Saugerties Democratic Committee Meeting Minutes

February 23, 2021
ROLL CALL 

SDC Members Present:  Aaron Levine, Barbara Boyce, Susan Breen, Brigid Walsh, Christine Dinsmore, Rick Cousin, Kathy Gordon, Kathleen Gray, Hélène Listerlin, Joe Hinchey, Joe Maloney, John Schoonmaker, Kevin Freeman, Kathrine Smith, Lanny Walter, Nejla Liias, Louise Bloomfield, Matthew Maloney, Margo McGilvrey, Mike Harkavy, Pamela Ross, Skip Arthur, Tim Scott, Nancy Schaef, Nicole Roskos, Bob Gelbach, Cara Stammler
Associate Members:  Justine Tomkiell, Michelle Grossbohlin, Ken Kleinberg, Andrew Zink, Diedre Miller, Lauren Ruberg
Guests: Fred Costello, Leeanne Thornton, Julie Dunn, Arick Manocha, Nina Schmidbaur
Music: “Last Night I Had the Strangest Dream” by Pete Seeger, presented by Finley Schaef

Approve Minutes from January 26, 2021 zoom meeting:  The Secretary moved that the minutes be approved, motion seconded by Barbara Boyce and passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s February 23, 2021 Report: The Treasurer presented the report below and moved that it be approved.  Motion seconded by Louise Bloomfield and adopted.

Monthly Beginning Balance: 

$1,629.17
Collected Donations: ActBlue

   - $28.80
Expenses: 



    None
Reimbursements: 


    None

New Total Balance:


$1,657.97
Assignment of Associate Members to Election District:  It was moved by Kathy Gordon to accept new Associate Member Election District assignments as proposed.  Motion seconded by Pamela Ross and passed by unanimous consent.  Associate Members were assigned to Election Districts (ED) as follows:  

ED 1  Elizabeth Buono
ED 2  Kenneth Kleinberg
ED 3  Michelle Grossbohlin         
ED 4  Justine Tomkiell
ED 5  Andrew Zink
ED 9  Finley Schaef
ED 13 Diedre Miller 
ED 15 Lauren Ruberg.
ED 16 Deena Turner                                 
Report from Ulster County Democratic Party Convention:  The Chair reported on the candidates the County endorsed.  Aaron Levine, Arick Manocha, John Schoonmaker.  The County Committee also endorsed Nina Postupack, a decision that was disputed because she is a Republican.  Petitions will be available for those who do not wish to circulate for her.  Also nominated were Kevin Bryant and David Gander for Supreme Court Justices.  Most likely the State convention will nominate them as well.  The County Committee also nominated Gilda Ricardi for Judicial Delegate and Lanny Walter for Alternative. 
Joe Maloney asked what it meant for the SDC to endorse someone, if it meant that the Committee would apply its full resources toward campaigning for that individual.  The Chair said the Executive Committee would take it up. Mike Harkavy pointed out that the County’s endorsement is distinct from ours and that he felt that our endorsement indicates our support and we should not be shy about expressing it. 
Report and recommendation from Search Committee:  Mike Harkavy reported on the results of the Search Committee candidate interviews.  He introduced Julie Dunn, a new Democrat and incumbent for Town Receiver of Taxes. He also pointed out that they were recommendations, and that endorsement is subject to the vote of the full Committee
Possible endorsements for Town candidates: The Chair pointed out that the Bylaws requirement of a 10-day noticed was not made and asked if there was a motion to waive it.  Kathy Gordon moved that the candidates make presentations tonight and the Committee hold a special meeting to vote on endorsing the three legislative seats and all town candidates.  Motion was seconded by Mike Harkavy.  March 9 was proposed for a special meeting. Motion passed.  There will be a special meeting on March 9 and a vote will take place at that time.
Candidates presented themselves for about 2 minutes each.  Candidates for Town Board presenting were Nina Schmidbaur, Kayleigh Zaloga, Tim Scott, Kevin Freeman and Lauren Ruberg. Diedre Miller will be permitted to address the Committee on March 9.  In addition, Fred Costello, candidate for Town Supervisor, and Julie Dunn briefly presented themselves.
Petitioning for our Candidates:  The Chair explained why the Search Committee has decided against cross-endorsing Republican candidates.  The UCDC Executive Committee made the same decision; however, the general committee voted to endorse Nina Postupack.  To accommodate all, petitions with and without these names will be provided.  A centralized location for picking up petitions will be provided.  Petitioning begins March 2 and ends on March 23.  Town candidates will have to generate their own petitions.
Community Issues 

School District: Update School opening developments/COVID


Town issues: The Chair mentioned that there will soon be openings on the zoning board and that it is a good way for citizens to become involved in their local government and urged all members to consider applying.  5-year term.  Apply by writing to Supervisor.  Openings will be advertised.  Also true of the Planning Board.  Announcements come out late October or November.  John said same is true of the Parks and Rec Committee

County Issues:  Kathleen Gray mentioned the death of a 34 yr. old by suicide who was a casualty of the gutted Ulster County mental health system.  She then itemized the number of deaths, which have almost doubled in the last year.  Community Services Board of Ulster County is arguing for acute-care beds to remain in Ulster County.  She asked that we reach out to people and not assume they are okay.  UC Mental Health Dept. is doing a lot of remote contact which is not as effective.  Services are slow to be delivered.  Nina S. is spearheading a group of mental health providers in the mid-Hudson valley and volunteered her services.  Kayleigh Zaloga mentioned that Governors have routinely cut money from mental health services at the state level.  Bob Gelbach, who is also a member of the Community Services Board, recounted that the County Executive has taken the lead to get the Health Alliance beds back, as has the County Legislature.  He noted that nothing has been heard from the Town Government and encouraged the Committee to take initiative on it.  Andrew Zink noted that the Department of Mental Health has been folded under the Department of Health, and that may have been a mistake.
Adjournment: Mike Harkavy moved to adjourn; seconded by Kathleen Gray and unanimously approved.
 
Respectfully submitted:  William Barr, Secretary
 

